
Course Repeat Policy 
For purposes of calculating the cumulative GPA (CGPA), when a student repeats a course, the grade achieved in the 
most recent course will be the grade used in the CGPA calculation. All previous grades will remain on the transcript but 
will not be used in the calculation. Only those repeated courses completed at the College will be used in the calculation 
of the CGPA; repeated courses completed at another institution and transferred into the College will not be used in the 
calculation of the CGPA. They will, however, be counted toward degree requirements. 

Third and subsequent attempts to repeat a course will require the approval of the Vice President of Academic Affairs. A 
failed course may not be passed via Credit by Exam. 
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